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Investigative Activity: Autopsy – Matthew T. Flynn 

Involves: Tuscarawas County Sheriff’s Department 

Activity Date: 04/01/2024 

Activity Location: 11001 Cedar Avenue, Cleveland, OH 44106 

Authoring Agent: Crime Scene Technician Michael Rostocil #204 

 

Summary: 

On Monday, April 1, 2024, BCI Special Agents Larry Hootman, Chad Doran, and Crime 

Scene Technician Michael Rostocil assisted the Tuscarawas County Sheriff’s Department 

with the processing of an outdoor crime scene located at multiple locations off E High 

Avenue in New Philadelphia, OH regarding an officer-involved critical incident. On 

Monday, April 1, 2024, SA Doran and CST Rostocil attended the autopsy of Matthew 

Flynn which was conducted at the Cuyahoga County Medical Examiner’s Office (11001 

Cedar Avenue, Cleveland, OH 44106).  

Details: 

On Monday, April 1, 2024, at 0900 hours, CST Rostocil contacted the Cuyahoga County 

Medical Examiner’s Office and spoke with the Investigations Unit regarding the autopsy 

of Matthew Flynn. CST Rostocil learned that the autopsy was already in progress.  

At approximately 1000 hours, CST Rostocil and SA Doran arrived at the Cuyahoga County 

Medical Examiner’s Office and attended the autopsy of Matthew Flynn, which was 

conducted by Dr. Daniel Sullivan.

  

SA Doran and CST Rostocil completed the observation of the autopsy at approximately 

1106 hours and cleared from the Cuyahoga County Medical Examiner’s Office. 

This report is meant to be a general summary of the autopsy and is not to be used as a 

substitute for the complete autopsy report completed by Dr. Sullivan. 

A copy of this report should be sent to: 

Ohio BCI – Richfield Office 

Attn: Special Agent John Tingley 

Email: John.Tingley@OhioAGO.gov 


